
November  Trip Report 
Crown Point Road

It was Sunday morning at 8:15 when Mountaineers and 
guests started to gather for this month’s trip to the Crown 
Point Road.  Normally, the club goes on this trip later in the 
winter season but we are almost always stopped by deep 
snow drifts and don’t get very far. Trip Planner Don held a 
short drivers meeting to go over the days trip plan, trail 
etiquette and to answer any questions.  In a blink of an eye, 
a toot of the ooga horn and in a cloud of dust, we were off 
on the day’s snow bashing adventure.  Sixteen Jeeps and four 
Toyotas comprised our convoy up the Poudre Canyon. We 
had one obligatory stop at the Century Park Rest Area to 
avail ourselves of the potty box before turning off the 
highway onto the Pingree Park Road.
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December Club 
Trip 

 This month's trip will be 7 
Mile. Come to the meeting 
and hear about the trip first 

hand. We will leave the 
Kings Soopers parking lot 

on north College and Willox 
promptly at 9am. 

Check Out Trails on: 

trailsofforad.com 

Membership is $25 a year 
for full access. 

A fantastic price for all the 
information you receive. 

Photo by  Nick Pisica

http://trailsofforad.com


The snow on the Pingree Park road was found only in the 
shaded areas so it was an easy trip up to the Crown Point 
Road turnoff.  After stopping to air down, up the road we 
went.  There wasn’t much snow on the bottom part of the 
road but as we climbed in altitude the snow got deeper.  We 
found that this road has changed a lot because of the 
extensive logging (right next to the road) that had kept the 
road closed for a year. As a result of the logging, it opened 
up more beautiful views from the road. The snow got 
deeper and we were soon seeing that our pumpkins were 
pushing the snow also.

At one point we stopped to gather the group together again 
as we had become spread out to far.  We had noticed a blue 
pickup truck parked next to the road.  A few in our group 
saw that there was someone in the truck slumped over the 
steering wheel.  We couldn’t tell if the person was in trouble 
or just sleeping.  Being good Samaritans that four wheelers 
are, several decided to check it out.  The trucks motor was 
running.  They knocked on the window but got no response.  
After several more attempts to no avail, you can guess what 
was running through the would be rescuers mind.  One 
more attempt was made by Trip Planner Don's Mom, Sandy.  
Finally, the young man woke up.  He told Sandy that he had 
a rough night and just decided to take a nap and that all was 
well.  He was told that 
we would check on 
him on the way back 
down the mountain.  

Not too much 
further up the road, 
we came to a large 
parking area.  This 
was the parking area 
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Last Meeting 

Welcome our guests Matt, Lee, 
Kevin, and Corris .

Club Sponsors 

Sessions Motorsports 
1308 Riverside Ave Suite A 

Fort Collins, CO 80524 

970-493-6766 

sessionsmotorsports.com 

Addicted Offroad 

     328 S Link La #16 

     Fort Collins, CO  80524 

     307-363-2488 

WWW.addictedoffroad.com 

4 Wheel Parts 

3686 Draft Horse Dr. 

Loveland, CO 80538 

970-203-0031 

4wheelparts.com 

http://sessionsmotorsports.com
http://WWW.addictedoffroad.com
http://4wheelparts.com


for the hiking trail down to Browns Lake and also the upper 
terminus of the Black Hollow Road and there was even a 
portable toilet there too boot.  As it was about noon, it was 
a perfect place to stop for our lunch break.  A hardy group 
of 4 still wanted to play and try their luck at breaking open 
the last three 
and a half 
miles to the 
end of the trail 
while the rest 
of us ate our 
lunch.  A little 
over 45 
minutes later a 
second group 
of 4 headed up 
the trail in 
search of the other group.  The first group has headed back 
down when it ran into the other folks.  After some finagling 
they were able to pass each other.  After lunch Don passed 
out some of his mom's delicious cookies for dessert.  This is 
fast becoming a tradition that we all love, thank you Sandy! 
Eventually the second group made it back to the clearing.  
They had only made it as far as the 1st group did, about a 
mile and a half from the end of the trail.

On the way back down, we looked for the blue pickup and 
as we didn’t see him we guessed he made it out OK.  It was 
a great day of 4 wheeling for the Mountaineer family and 
some new and old friends.

El Guapo
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Club Sponsors 

Bullhide Liner 4x4 &  
Auto Accessories 

5817 South College Ave. 

Ft. Collins CO 
970-224-2288 

Horsepower Auto 
Brokers, LLC 

417 N. US HWY 287 
Ft. Collins CO 
970-482-2579 

www.horsepowerauto.com 

4X4 Off Road 
1713 Willox Ct, 

Ft. Collins 
970-224-1133 

www.4x4offroadnetwork.com 

NAPA Auto Parts 
316 S. Link Ln. 

Ft. Collins 
(970) 407-0020

http://www.horsepowerauto.com
http://www.4x4offroadnetwork.com
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Club Sponsors 

Always A Deal Inc. 
Computer Services 

Johnstown 
970-310-7547 

www.AlwaysaDeal.info 

Maresh Cabling, LLC 
7450 McCelland RD,  

Wellington, CO  80549 
970-556-7276 

donmcabling@gmail.com 

Wellington Toy Storage 
4000 Washington Ave. 

Wellington 
970-498-2111 

www.wellingtontoystorage.com 

The Eyes Have It 

102 W. Mountain Ave 
Ft. Collins CO 

970-407-0665 
www.theeyeshaveitfc.com

http://www.AlwaysaDeal.info
mailto:donmcabling@gmail.com
http://www.wellingtontoystorage.com
http://www.theeyeshaveitfc.com
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December 2019
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Tuesday Car Show 

2nd Tuesday of Each Month 

Join us for Taco Tuesdays Car Show at the Taco Bell in Wellington 6pm. 

Show off your ride.
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NOTHING LEFT BUT THE END!!
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